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Please see our web site at 
www.aguadevida.org 

 
November has been a month to fully recover from our time working at Children of Zion Village 
in Namibia.  In the 2 months we were away, we only had 1 day off, so we now feel we have 
fully transitioned back to the states – both mentally & physically. 
 

We had a special time this month as a colleague of 
ours from Ghana came to visit.  We had the pleasure 
of visiting Sue Kolljeski in her home in Lawra, 
Ghana, back in September, 2011.  It was fun to 
catch up on how our different ministries are 
developing.  We celebrated an early Thanksgiving 
with Sue and our colleagues at The Mission 
Society’s home office.   
 
It’s always a blessing to spend Thanksgiving with 
our family.  This year, we celebrated the first 
birthday of our youngest grandson, Gage.  His 

birthday is Nov. 20th, so we stayed to eat turkey dinner with his family.  We also enjoy 
worshiping with our daughter’s family in California.  What a treat to see our grandsons in 
church! 
 
We always like to revisit some of our former projects.  Rarely do we get to visit with the 
project “owners” here in the states.  You may recall that our first GRT project was in 
Choluteca, Honduras.  We first met Pastor Fidel Bardales & his wife Pastoria Cheley in 
September, 2010.  We wanted 
to help them with a well project 
before leaving Nicaragua; but 
the rains CAME!  It was 
impossible to get any 
equipment into where their 
church was located.  This 
project was finished in March, 
2011, by our drilling friends with 
Amigos for Christ.  Fidel & 
Cheley were able to come to 
the United States last month, 
and we had the pleasure of 
visiting with them.  They shared 
with us that about 15 to 20 families are able to use the clean water from the well.  With about 
5 persons per family, that’s 75 to 100 people the Pastors are able to evangelize.  To God be 
the Glory! 
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We had our annual Global Resource Team (GRT) meeting this past month.  None of us are 
located in the same state, so we decided to save traveling expenses and have a 
telephone/video conference.  It is always uplifting to hear how other members of the GRT are 
serving missionaries worldwide.  We missed the personal touch that comes with a face-to-
face meeting, but the time & expenses saved made “tele-meeting” very affordable.   
 
One of the great aspects of living in the US is having available Christian literature.  Daily we 
read the Abundant Living Devotional by E. Stanley Jones.  This month Pastor Jones quoted 
Celsus:  “These Christians love each other even before they are acquainted.”  He also says 
that “The church is the one unbroken fellowship around the world.”  As missionaries serving 
missionaries, we see how true these statements are.   
 
We’ll close with some more photos of our time in Namibia.  Please pray for the country of 
Namibia, and for the children at the Children of Zion Village. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

In His Service, In His Service, In His Service, In His Service,     

Ed & Linda BakerEd & Linda BakerEd & Linda BakerEd & Linda Baker 

 

 
 


